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Call to Order

As a quorum was present, Chairman Zelodis Jay called the meeting to order.   
Approval of the Consent Agenda
Chairman Jay asked for the pleasure of the Board with regard to the Consent Agenda, which contained:

A. January 26, 2023 Board Meeting minutes
B. March 2023 Finance Report

C. March 2023 Budget Amendments
Motion #1

A motion was made by Wayne Aycock to approve the Consent Agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Betty Wright. A vote was conducted and the motion passed unanimously. 

Comments from the public  

Chairman Jay asked if there were any comments received from the public on issues concerning the COG. Members of the public were asked to register in advance. There were no comments registered.
Audit Presentation 
Chairman Jay asked Austin Eubanks of Thompson, Price, Scott, Adams and Company to proceed with a review of the 2022 Financial Audit Report of the Kerr-Tar Regional Council of Governments. Austin informed the Board that this audit was of ‘unmodified’ opinion (clean) and there were no findings. He then reviewed the audit with the annual financial highlights of assets, liabilities, governmental funds and the council’s total debt. 

He continued by reviewing the Accounts Payable, General Fund, Unassigned Fund Balance as well as funds that would be collected from Accounts Receivable. Dean continued by reviewing notes in the Financial Statements, including OPEB, Microloan, RLF and Compliance reviews during audits of Aging and Workforce programs.  Again stating there were no findings.
Motion #2

Carroll Harris moved that the audit be accepted as presented. Leo Kelly seconded the motion. A vote was held and the motion passed unanimously. 

2023-2024 Assessment Rate 
Katie Conner, Assistant to the Executive Director, presented the proposed Assessment Rate for Fiscal Year 2022/2023. The suggested rate was 66 cents per capita based on the 2020 Census data. The rate reflects a $.02 increase over the prior year. Conner reminded the Board that the rate had remained the same for five years prior, and that the assessment funds are used as required matches for federal and state grants. 
 Motion #3
Quon Bridges moved that the assessment rate of $.66 per capita be approved. Michael Williford seconded the motion. A vote was held and the motion carried unanimously. 
Executive Director’s Update

Chairman Jay requested that Conner present the Executive Director’s update. Conner updated the Board on the KTOG pay study progress, explaining that all staff members had completed Position Description Questionnaires, and expressed the hope of the Executive Director that further updates will be available for the June Board Meeting. She also noted that the annual Budget process is beginning and the Budget will likely be presented in May. 

She also highlighted key department activities, including a Re-entry Simulation held by the Workforce Development Department on March 16th, which was held in Warren County and drew 30 participants, as well as a reminder that the 2023 Senior Games are underway and scheduled to run through May 18, 2023.    

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, Chairman Jay adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia S. Cox

Secretary to the Board of Directors
